




 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This document has been published by authorization of the Director of the State of Michigan’s Department 
of Transportation in keeping with the intent of the National Environmental Policy Act of 1969 and 
subsequent implementing regulations and policies, including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, that 
direct agencies to provide the public and other agencies an opportunity to review and comment on 
proposed projects and alternatives so that potential impacts of the project can be considered and taken 
into account during the decision-making process.  The cost of publishing 400 copies of this document at 
approximately $44.60 per copy is $17,840, and the document has been printed in accordance with 
Michigan Executive Directive 1991-6. 



 




